
  

  

Newcastle-Under-Lyme Borough Council 
 

Town and Country Planning Act 1990 
 

Neighbourhood Planning (General) Regulations 2012 (as amended) 
 

Application for the designation of Keele Parish as a Neighbourhood Area 
 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that an application to designate a Neighbourhood Area 
has been received by Newcastle-Under-Lyme Borough Council. The application has 
been made by Keele Parish Council under Section 61G of the Town and Country 
Planning Act 1990. 
 
The area applied to be designated comprises the entire area of Keele Parish. A copy 
of the application letter and a map of the area can be viewed on the Borough Council 
website at www.newcastle-staffs.gov.uk/neighbourhoodplanning or at the Guildhall, 
High Street, Newcastle-under-Lyme, ST5 1PW (opening hours are Monday to Friday 
9am to 5pm). 
 
Please note that of the 1st of April 2016 the Keele Parish Boundary was brought in 
line with the Keele electoral ward boundary. The proposed Neighbourhood Area 
reflex’s this boundary change.   
 
Comments on whether the Neighbourhood Area applied for is appropriate to be 
designated can be made to the Borough Council between Wednesday, 3rd August 
and Wednesday, 31th August 2016. Comments can be made by e-mailing 
neighbourhoodplanning@newcastle-staffs.gov.uk or by writing to Planning Policy, 
Newcastle-under-Lyme Borough Council, Civic Offices, Merrial Street, Newcastle-
under-Lyme, Staffordshire, ST5 2AG. 
 
 
Helen Beech 
Planning Policy Manager 
Newcastle-under-Lyme Borough Council 
3nd August 2016 
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